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17th March 2020

Dear Parents and Carers

COVID 19 UPDATE
Thank you for your patience, understanding and support over the past few days, as we deal with this current and changing situation.

Please find attached the latest updated information from Midlothian Council.

At the moment schools are remaining open.  We may have to create temporary composite classes within schools over the next few days/weeks due to staff absence but we will endeavour to provide quality learning and teaching for all of our children in school.  

In preparation for potential school closures we have been asked to prepare Home Learning Grids and to make lessons and activities available online.  Please find attached information about accessing GLOW – your child will also bring home their GLOW passwords.  Further information on Distance Learning will be posted on to the school website and I would advise you to check this daily from now on – see link in address panel.
Until further notice the following activities within the Council have been suspended:

· School swimming programme

· Active schools clubs and festivals

· School Toothbrushing programme
You are advised to check Midlothian Council website for further updates and notifications on other cancelled activities.

Unfortunately, but for all the right reasons, the decision has been made by Midlothian Council to cancel all Residential School Camps and Trips.  This means that our P7 transition Camp has now been cancelled and we will be in touch regarding refunds as soon as we can.
The following school activities have been cancelled:

· Open Evening at new St Mary’s School – Wednesday 7pm

· Meeting for parents re: School Camp

We are grateful to all parents who have advised us of pupil absence.  If leaving a message please give an accurate reason for absence as we have to submit a daily update to Midlothian Council.

Thank you for your continued support.  Stay safe.

Mrs Liz Laird

Headteacher

